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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of a single storey rear extension.

	AT:
	Wolfen Lodge Fish House Lane Chipping PR3 2GR

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):


	1
	The proposed rear extension would detract from the character and appearance of this non-designated heritage asset by introducing an overly domestic extension to the rear elevation of the barn which would be detrimental to the visual amenity of the open countryside and AONB. The proposal is therefore considered to be contrary Key Statements EN2 and EN5, and Policies DMG1, DMG2 and DME4 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy, as well as national guidance contained within the National Planning Policy Framework.   


	Note(s)

	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
P.T.O.

	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.


	3
	For the avoidance of doubt, this decision relates to the following plans:

Proposed Floor Plans, Elevations, Roof Plan and Section 1..1: Dwg no 002 Rev B amended plan received 08.02.2019

Proposed Rear Elevation, Block Plan and Location Plan: Dwg no 0003 Rev B amended plan received 08.02.2019



	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	NICOLA HOPKINS

DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING




2

